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June 22, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to maximize ratepayer value on the construction of the new Factoria Recycling and Transfer Station (“new station”) in Bellevue by authorizing an alternative contractor selection process.
The Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resource and Parks (“the division”) is replacing the existing Factoria Transfer Station with a new station to be constructed on the existing site and adjacent property. RCW 36.58.090 authorizes use of an alternative vendor selection process that includes competitive negotiation with contractors for design, construction or operation of solid waste handling facilities. 
The benefit of using of this contracting method for construction of the new station is that it allows the County to select the general contractor that provides the best value to the County. This process also allows coordination between the general contractor, designer and the division prior to award of the construction contract, providing more cost certainty and less schedule risk. Use of the alternative vendor selection process was approved by the King County Council for the Bow Lake Recycling and Transfer Station construction project by Ordinance 16247, and the new Bow Lake facility is on schedule and within budget. 
Using the alternative vendor selection process for construction of the new station will meet King County’s Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship through the exercise of sound financial management. Ultimately, construction of the new station will assist in meeting goals to deliver services responsive to community needs, protect public health, and safeguard King County’s natural resources and environment.
The existing Factoria Transfer Station, which was constructed in the mid-1960s, is at the end of its useful life. The new station will include construction of a 53,000-square-foot transfer and waste processing building, a household hazardous waste collection facility, administration offices, a trailer parking yard, concrete and asphalt paving and site utilities. The existing scale facility will be upgraded and other buildings on the property will be deconstructed. The existing station will remain open to the public during construction of the new building. 
A request for qualifications and proposals for this contract is scheduled to be advertised in September 2012. The construction cost for this project is estimated at $45 million dollars. As with the recently constructed Shoreline Recycling and Transfer Station and the soon to be completed Bow Lake Recycling and Transfer Station, the division will seek Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED) certification for this new station.
Stakeholders, including the City of Bellevue, project neighbors, and commercial haulers have been involved in the planning and design stages of this project through periodic meetings, open houses and other community outreach efforts. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will give King County the best opportunity to complete the project in a timely and cost-effective manner, and provide King County residents with the best value for the project.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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